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Dear Friends, 

Vaccines, boosters, workforce crisis, and inflation. The past few years 
have been the most challenging in Advocates history. More than 900 
individuals and staff tested positive and recovered from COVID-19. 
Twenty-one lost their lives to complications related to the virus. 
Countless others experienced mental health challenges due to the 
pandemic. Despite so much loss and heartache, staff came to work 
every day with two goals in mind – keeping individuals safe and filling 
every week with joy.   

In the early days of sheltering in place, Zoom singalongs and bingo 
games kept us going. As the pandemic continued, car parades and 
drive-through activities helped everyone stay upbeat. Once vaccine 
rates increased and infection levels decreased, individuals began 
returning to programs, and we began planning outdoor activities. A 
group of families and staff went to a Worcester Red Sox game. The 
Day Services team organized a carnival. And we held our 6th Annual 
See Me 5K and our Company BBQ for the first time in years.

And what a joy it was to be together again! So many smiles. So many 
hugs. So much laughter — as well as a few tears. 

There are few things that fill my heart more than seeing our staff, 
families, and people we support so happy to see each other. For the 
past few years, our mantra has been, “We are stronger together.” We 
are also happier together, and that’s a wonderful thing.

Thank you to the staff who work so hard every day to encourage the 
people we support. It’s been lovely to see you again this year!

And thank you to the families, friends, partners, and supporters who 
make the good things in life possible for all of us. I hope to see you 
soon!

Warm wishes, 

Diane Gould, LICSW
President and CEO
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Message
President’s

All members of the human 
family want to lead 
meaningful and fulfilling 
lives. We encourage the 
people we support — and 
each other — to enjoy the 
good things available in life, 
including work, friendship, 
romance, laughter, and joy.

Caring Partners. Creative Solutions. Better Lives.

FY22 HIGHLIGHTS

CORONAVIRUS

AFFILIATION WORKFORCE CRISIS

We maintained strict rules minimizing the number 
of people working in offices, and followed CDC 
guidelines for masks in offices, homes, and 
programs. More than 97% of staff were vaccinated, 
and 30,000 tests were delivered to staff and 
people we support. 

Skyrocketing demand for services combined 
with a staff shortage created a workforce crisis 
throughout Advocates.  

•	 We increased starting salaries and added new 
employee benefits. 

•	 We launched a recruitment campaign with ads 
on billboards, bus signs, radio, social media,  
and TV. 

•	 We partnered with the Puerto Rico Chamber of 
Commerce to recruit bi-lingual clinicians. 

We are proud of our new 
affiliation with HMEA, a human 
service agency offering services for people with 
intellectual/developmental disabilities or autism.

•	 This partnership strengthens our mission, 
creates more opportunities for employees, 
and provides new options for individuals and 
families.

•	 We are excited to help more people in Central 
MA get the support they need.

THE FRIENDSHIP PROJECT
We received funding from Community 
Care Corps to reduce social isolation and 
create community connections for people 
with disabilities.

•	 We hired two Volunteer Coordinators 
to recruit, train, and match volunteers and 
individuals.

•	 We matched 42 people with new friends.

•	 Some friends talked on the phone or via text, 
while others went out for lunch and explored 
the community.

RACIAL EQUITY JOURNEY
We are committed to redefining our mission, 
values, goals, behaviors, and daily operations as 
we work to build racial equity at Advocates and 
in the communities where we work and live.

•	 We hired a full-time Chief Diversity, Equity, 
and Inclusion Officer.

•	 We provided DEI training to more than 75 
agency leaders and Board of Directors.

•	 We created three Employee Resource 
Groups, increased diversity in management, 
strengthened hiring principles, and created 
policies to promote a more diverse, inclusive, 
and equitable agency.

JAIL DIVERSION PROGRAM
Welcome to 13 new police departments — for a total 
of 31 partnerships!

•	 Advocates clinicians work alongside police 
officers to help respond to community crises.

•	 Three-quarters of people presenting with criminal 
behavior were diverted from arrest and into 
appropriate treatment.

ACCREDITATION
Congratulations to the teams at Day 
Supports, Adult Family Care, Shared 
Living, Brain Injury Services, and Community 
Counseling who achieved a Three-Year 
Accreditation from The Council on Accreditation 
of Rehabilitation Facilities.

•	 People we support said they are treated with 
dignity and respect, are comfortable sharing 
their journey, and feel valued and heard.

EXCERPT FROM  
THE ADVOCATES WAY

FAMILY SUPPORT CENTER
Our new Intercultural Family Support Center 
supports families of children and adults with 
developmental disabilities in the MetroWest area. 

•	 We partner with families to design supports 
for their unique cultural, ethnic, and linguistic 
goals, and help them find the resources they 
need to thrive.

Each year, Advocates partners with more than 30,000 individuals and families to shape creative solutions 
to even the greatest life challenges.
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Hundreds of Advocates families, individuals, and staff 
enjoyed a few baseball games this year at Worcester’s new 
stadium, Polar Park. What’s better than front row seats with 
friends, family, and foam fingers!

Staff and individuals from throughout 
Advocates gathered together for a fun afternoon 
of BBQ, ice cream, and lawn games. Laughs, 
smiles, and silliness were abundant!

After a two-year hiatus, we 
were thrilled to host our See 
Me 5K Run, Walk, & Roll at 
Hopkinton State Park, where 
friends and family helped reduce 
stigma associated with having 
a disability while spreading the 
message “See the person. See 
the individual. See Me!”

Dunk tank, cornhole, and giant 
connect four were just a few of the 
fun games staff and individuals enjoyed 
while snacking on popcorn and cotton 
candy at this summer’s Carnival. Just 
another wonderful day at Day Services! 
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Your kindness and support bring joy to our lives, and to the lives of 
thousands of children, adults, and families.

$250,000+
Metrowest Health Foundation

$100,000 - $250,000
Massachusetts League of Community 
   Health Centers

$50,000 - $99,000
Massachusetts Emergency Management 
   Agency

$25,000 - $49,999
Anonymous (2)
Digital Federal Credit Union
SVN/Parsons Commercial Group

$10,000 - $24,999
Thomas H Adams III (∞)
Anonymous (§) (∞)
City of Framingham Community 
   Development Department
Community Foundation of North Central
   Massachusetts
Deborah Munroe Noonan Memorial Fund
The Doug Flutie, Jr. Foundation for Autism
Eastern Bank Foundation
Foundation for MetroWest
John W. Alden Trust
John W. Boynton Trust
Metrowest Community Health Coalition 
   (CHNA 7)
MutualOne Charitable Foundation
The Parmenter Foundation
Speedy Auto Body
T-Mobile Accessibility
Tufts Associated Health Plans
UnitedHealth Group
Pat and Steve Vinter (§)

$5,000 - $9,999
Fred and Lois Armstrong (∞)
Avidia Bank Charitable Foundation
Neil Berger and Rachel Heller
Colin and Alix Campbell
Karina Canadas
Commonwealth Care Alliance
Community Care Corps
Gallagher Benefit Insurance Services
Diane Gould (†)
Jessica and Karl Kemp (§)
Maria Krokidas and Bruce Bullen
Krokidas and Bluestein
Liberty Mutual Foundation
Merrimac Charitable Trust (∞)

PCE Systems
People’s United Bank
Special Needs Companies
Sudbury Foundation
TPx Communications

$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous
AllWays Health Partners
Baypath Elder Services Inc.
Bloomberg Philanthropies
Cathy and Kevin Boyle (∞)
CBIZ and MHM
Genoa Healthcare
Liberty Mutual Insurance
Massachusetts Association for Mental 
   Health
Public Consulting Group
Vincent “Tony” Sacco
Lin Xie (∞)

$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (2)
Gerry and Donna Algere (∞)
Curtis and Diane Arledge (∞)
Autobahn East LLC
Bose Corporation
B-P Trucking, Inc.
C plus C
Citizens Bank
Corporation for Independent Living (CIL)
Cushing Electrical Company, Inc.
Carol Denker (∞)
Briana Duffy
Edward M. Kennedy Community Health 
   Center
Edward Furey
Peg and Rick Golden (∞)
HHAeXchange/Annkissam
Kay and Philip Hodge (§)
Horace Mann Educational Associates 
   (HMEA)
Kendra Scott Legacy Place
Stephen Kingsbury
Beth Lacey and Millard Rose
The Learning Center for the Deaf
David Long
Loomis, Sayles & Company, L.P.
Karen and Brian Mariscal (∞)
NAMI Newton-Wellesley
Keith and Tara Neal (†)
Netflix
Teddie Oppermann
PayByCar, Inc.

Pear Associates
Gladys and William Phillips (∞)
Susan Pymm (∞)
Rad Campaign LLC
Reliant Medical Group
Gerard and Lorraine Rivell (∞)
Anthony and Kathleen Schoener (∞)
Keith and Jennifer Scott (†)
Michael and Shirley Sheridan (§)
Robert Silberman (∞)
Jim and Claudia Smith
Richard Smooke
SnowCap Technologies LLC
Sudbury United Methodist Church
John Thiel
Throttle Brothers Motorcycle Club
Wayside Youth & Family Support Network
Webster Five Foundation
Dan and Shirley-Ann Weir (§)
Rick Weisblatt, PhD and Beth Weisblatt
Jennifer Wolfsberg and Michael O’Brien
Worcester Red Sox
WORK Inc.
Xerox

$500 - $999
Anonymous (4,§,†,∞)
Linda Abrams
ABS Behavioral Health Services
Susan and Kent Allen (∞)
Arc of Massachusetts
Ares Management
Kristine Austin
Ball Consulting Group
Elizabeth Bardasz (†)
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Diana Bernstein (∞)
Claudia and Paul Brookes
Cathy and Michael Brown (∞)
Hendrika and Paul Browne (∞)
Edward Burke
Jennifer Caiazzo
Ruth Carey
CHILMarketing
Rosemary Colson
Alex Dunn
Nick and Meridith Edmonds
Employment Options
Empower Retirement
Honore Fallon
Robin and Peter Foley
Ed and Rhea Gallagher (∞)
Pamela Gencarella
Adrian Gentilucci

Daniel Gentilucci
Andrea Glass (∞)
Paul Holtzman
Christine and Thomas Hubbard (§)
Robert Jachowicz (∞)
Joanne Jaxtimer and Michael Barry (∞)
Julianna and Greg Kaden
Chris Keefe and Jennifer Bardsley
Darren and Kimberly Kelly
Janet Kuklinski
Wayne Larkin and Roberta Rash (∞)
Petrina and Thomas Leary (∞)
Dexter and Ellen Legg
Brian Leonard (∞)
Sheng X. Lin (∞)
Eileen Lou Prince (∞)
Stephen McCreary
David and Jean McKinley
Brenda Miele Soares (†)
Al Miller (∞)
Jim Mills and Sandra Miller
Roxanna and Lukas Missong
James Mulligan
Pamela and Carl Neal (∞)
Diane Newark (†)
Noah’s Ark Foundation (∞)
Northern Light Consulting
Mark O’Reilly (§)
Ronald and Anne Parker
Chris Peirce
James and Donna Perry (∞)
Christopher Reilly
Ross Mortgage Company
Elka Sachs
Lucia Savickas
Seasoned, Not Old, LLC
The Second Church in Newton
Marcy Silva

Debra-Ann Sowul (†)
Diana St. Cyr (†)
Stoneman, Chandler and Miller
Judith Styer
SWCA Environmental Consultants
Janine Taylor and Kemo Ceesay (†)
Laurie Taylor
Erica Tharp
Anne Wagner
Lisa Walsh
Matthew and Kathleen Wick
Karen Williams and Cindy Donges (†)

$250 - $499
Anonymous (4,†,†)
Nathan Alvord
Autism Double-Checked LLC
Barbara Baker (∞)
Amy Baldwin
Mary Bartkiewicz
Geraldine Bolden (∞)
Patricia Buffone
Shannon Burns (†)
Robert and Cathy Callaghan (∞)
Maryrose Coiner, PhD and Mike Coiner
Deborah Conrad
Thomas J. and Maureen P. Corcoran
Stephen Corrigan (†)
Jennifer Curcio
Jared Cushman
Charles and Kathleen Danielson (∞)
George and Gail David (∞)
Eileen Dillon
Amy Donahue (†)
Eric and June Duessel (∞)
Xanthra DuFrane
Susan Esper
Jim and Cara Friedman

(†) employee      (∞) family receiving services      (§) board member

Robin and Andre Fruneaux
Ashley Fuqua
Jennifer Gallop
Patrick Gariepy and Laura Elizabeth 
   Brigham Gariepy
Craig and Leigh Ann Gaudette (†)
Roger and Dorothy Gipps (∞)
Goldman Family Charitable Fund
Dr. Amit Granot (†)
Laura and Brandon Graves (†)
Lauren Stickler and David Guillette
Toby and Sue Harper
Tammy Harris, M.D.
Felicia Heywood (†)
Jeffery Hill
Walter and Ruth Hopper
Francis Hyatt
Sheryl Jarvis
Joana Johnson-Smith (∞)
Eric and Steffi Karp (∞)
Jeff Keilson (†) (∞)
Thomas and Elizabeth Kennedy (∞)
Mohamed Khamis (†)
Shantelle and Alfred Knoll (†)
Kathy Kottaridis
Ted Kuklinski and Janet Gawle-Kuklinski (∞)
Kenneth Lam (∞)
John J and Miriam Macht (∞)
Manny’s Appliances
Chris and Laura Mansfield
Barry Margolis and Tina Cifelli (∞)
Regina and Jay Marshall (†)
Bruce R. Martin
Shunda McGahee
Pam McKillop (†) (∞)
Cindy and Jeffery Mello (∞)
Mike Hubley Painting
Laura Miller (†)
David A. Moon
Nancy Newark
Virginia Thayer Osgood and Phillip Ian Thayer (∞)
Brandon and Jane Parker
Kevin Petrosino
Elizabeth Pratt
Richard Quinlan and Maura Markus
Ellen Rudnick
Weslie Sellinger
Sara Lee Silberman (∞)
Barbara and Richard Smith
Megan C. Smith
Richard and Christine Stanton (∞)
Steve Stulck
United Way of Central Massachusetts
Danny van Leeuwen
Danielle Vautour (†)
Mark Viron, MD (†)
William and Suzanne Weber
Christopher White
Robert Whitman
Lee and Rob Whitman-Raymond (∞)
Lynn and Brian Wilder (†)
Erin Williams (∞)
Linda Zack (∞)

Due to space constraints, we unfortunately are not 
able to list everyone who supported us this year. 
Please know that we are truly grateful for every single 
donation of time, energy, or financial resources.
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FY22 FUNDING PARTNERS 
Aetna 
BayPath Elder Services, Inc.
Beacon Health Options 
WellSense (previously Boston Medical Center) 
Brandon School and Residential Treatment Center 
Blue Cross Blue Shield of Massachusetts 
Cigna
City of Lowell
Commonwealth Care Alliance 
Community Bridges 
Community Care Corps
Edward M. Kennedy Community Health Center 
Employment Options, Inc 
Executive Office of Health and Human Services 
Fallon Health 
Framingham Police Department 
Gateway Community Services 
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care 
Marlborough Police Department 
Marlborough Hospital 
Massachusetts Behavioral Health Partnership 
Mass. Commission for the Blind 
Mass. Commission for the Deaf and Hard of 

Hearing 
Mass. Dept. of Developmental Services 
Mass. Dept. of Housing and Community 

Development 
Mass. Dept. of Mental Health 
Mass. Dept. of Public Health
Mass General Brigham
MassHire Metro South/West Workforce Board
Mass. League of Community Health Centers 
Mass. Parole Board 
Mass. Rehabilitation Commission 
MassHealth 
Medicare
MetroWest Medical Center 
OptumHealth l United Behavioral Health 
Owl’s Nest 
Programs for People 
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services 

Administration 
Senior Whole Health 
Seven Hills/Mass Care Coordination Network 
Steward Health Choice
Town of Belmont 
Town of Franklin
Town of Holliston 
Town of Hudson 
Town of Mansfield
Town of Natick
Town of Northbridge
Town of Shrewsbury
Town of Stow 

EXECUTIVE LEADERSHIP TEAM

Diane Gould, LICSW 
President and CEO

Felicia Heywood, LICSW 
Senior Vice President of 
Administrative Operations

Jeffrey Keilson 
Senior Vice President of Strategic 
Planning and Development

Regina Marshall, JD 
Chief Operating Officer 

Keith Neal, MBA, MHL, CHFP 
Chief Financial Officer

Jule Gomes Noack 
President and CEO, HMEA

Anne Pelletier Parker, LICSW, ACSW 
Senior Vice President of Health 
Systems Integration

Brenda Miele Soares, MSW, LICSW 
Senior Vice President of Behavioral 
Health Services

Janine Taylor, MS, SPHR, SHRM-SCP 
Chief Human Resources Officer

Mark Viron, MD 
Chief Medical Officer

Karen Williams, MSW 
Senior Vice President of Intellectual, 
Developmental, and Brain Injury 
Services

Town of Westborough
Tufts Health Plan 
United HealthCare 
United Behavioral Health 
U.S. Dept. of Housing and Urban Development 
Viability Inc. 
Watertown Police Department 
Winward Associates 
Worcester County Sheriff’s Office


